
RUSSELL TOWNSHIP POLICE  

HALLOWEEN DRUNK DRIVING PRESS RELEASE 

 

Buzzed Driving is Drunk Driving 

Local law enforcement in Russell Township and all around the area will be out in full 
force this Halloween weekend and October 31 in an effort to help keep the local 
roadways safe. Halloween is a night for friends and family to enjoy candy, costumes, 
and memory-making. 

Tragically, Halloween drunk-driving fatalities are on the rise. There were 55 deaths on 
Halloween night in 2015, up from 17 in 2011 - and steadily increasing each year in 
between. If you plan to go out with the ghouls and goblins to enjoy an adult beverage, 
make sure you plan a safe ride home before you leave the house. Even if you “only 
have a couple,” you are in no shape to drive. 

Russell Township Police Lieutenant Scott McDermott said, “Please help keep our 
roadways safe for the children and everyone this Halloween.” “Drive sober or get pulled 
over.” 


